
Conservation Commission

August 11, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Warren Lake, Steve Ober and Guy Guinta; Selectmen‘s Representative.  

Open
At 7:00pm, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

 Brian Mokler made a motion to approve the minutes of July 14, 2011 meeting, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

Lots for sale

 Chair Crosby reported that we have received an invoice from Jon Martin, Martin Forestry Consultants for $3887.50.  Mr. Martin has been on all the lots we requested he attend to so far and some have been blazed.  Steve Ober made a motion to pay Jon Martin’s invoice as previously voted by the Commission 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.


Chair Crosby reported that we have only received one bid per our discussion at last meeting for a licensed surveyor to assist Mr. Martin.  The bid we received was from Sabourn Surveying Inc. for $2400-$2500.  Chair Crosby will contact Mr. Martin to see if he has anyone else submitting bids before we contact other surveyors.

Swain Update

 
Chair Crosby reported that the meeting with the Swains and NRCS on August 3rd at the farm went well.  The next step in the process is for a title search.  Chair Crosby made a motion for the commission to allow him to contact the town attorney Chris Boldt to do the title search, 2nd by Warren Lake all were in favor. Chair Crosby also reported that Dave and Elaine Swain would need to mark out the exact spot for the house lot in the easement.  There will need to be an easement survey done for this lot and the right of way will need to be included and specific for future reference.  They will also need to designate a spot for a future generation barn.

Brian Mokler stepped off the board for the purpose of the Dion discussion.

Dion property update

Chair Crosby reported that he left a message Rob Dion today, no update was available.

Brian Mokler step back on the board.

Earth Day


No Update

Willett offer


Mr. Walter Willett was present.  Brian and John reported on their walk with Rob Robillard and Chris Mcgiver from Steele Hill.  They walked the east side of the town lot where the trail sign for the Steele Hill trails begin, that is very close to our boundary line. Brian estimate that a connection from the top of the Virginia Hutton Trail could be made to the red or yellow trails outlined on the Steele Hill guest map.  Further ideas discussed by Mr. Willett and the commission were to have benches, view points, shelters, parking areas, mapped out interesting features, historical features, a view of Mt. Sanbornton, stonewalls marked and other points of interest etc.  Brian suggested that maybe an Eagle Scout could do a project of sort and that we needed accurate, current maps. Mr. Willett suggested a careful survey to be done and he could pay for this to be done.   Chair Crosby will talk to Jon Martin regarding the corners of this lot and other ideas that may pertain to the development of trail extensions.  John Earley will plan a walk with Mr. Willett and report back.
New Business

Chair Crosby reported that he would do the walk for the annual monitoring of the Meader Farm, fill the paperwork out, and leave it in the box for Katy to copy and forward to Concord.  

Correspondence



Reviewed and filed.


Chair Crosby reported that the MPAC wants the Conservation Commission to put our vision in writing for the master plan.  Katy will put this on the agenda

Adjourn


At 8:35pm, Brian Mokler made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Warren Lake all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 


